
 

 

PRESS RELEASE 

 
 
 
Date:  6/28/2023 
Contact: William Humphrey 
Phone: (724) 654-6141 
Fax:  (724) 654-5827 
 
 
 

2023 New Wilmington Borough Paving Project 
Closure of Vine St. & Haw St. Intersection 

 
The Vine Street & Haw Street Intersection will be closed to all traffic on 
Wednesday July 5, 2023 at 7:00 AM.  It will be closed during working and non-
working hours.  The intersection will remain closed until the end of the workday 
on Friday July 14, 2023. 
 
The closure is required to allow for the reconstruction of the brick street surface. 
 
 
 
cc:   Debbie Wachter, New Castle News 
 Law. Co. Dept. of Public Safety, Chad Strobel, Director 
 New Wilmington Borough Council 
 Jason Janusziewicz, Westminster College 

Wilmington Area School District, Terrance Meehan, Superintendent 
 
 


